ITEMS FOR FALL 2020 FINANCE REPORT
Membership – As of November 04, 2020 we have 18,929 active members.  Our numbers have increased again since last meeting.  VP’s please ensure your Locals are going through their MUD Sheets on a regular basis to ensure they are up-to-date, and members do, in-fact belong to the Locals they are supposed to.  
Our new Comptroller Soufiane is settling in nicely into his role.  We have discussed possible changes to the Monthly Financial Statements post 2020 Convention.  Currently, the statements are an accumulated monthly budget (right hand side YTD/Actuals – Budget).  Rather than increasing the budget monthly (36 times), I have requested that the Budget shows an annual budget.  I believe this will allow for a quick glance to see where we are standing per year.  

LEAVE WITH PAY – COST RECOVERY

Payment is supposed to be made within 60 days from receiving the invoice.

2020 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
UNDE’s Comptroller has been assessing internal process improvements to our reporting system, which has caused delays on our Financials been sent out.   As expected, COVID has had an impact on our financials, whereas we are not spending what was passed at Convention.
Page 2 – We are well within our expenditure spending for the three-year budget cycle.  
Our total budgeted revenue for this fiscal year was $3,751,695 and our actuals (as at the end of June) was $4,079,604.88. This increase in revenue is a direct result of having budgeting 16,000 members and pay rates of the previous Collective Agreements. 
The 3-year budget for staff salaries will be adjusted as it does not reflect the amount that was passed at convention.  

MONTHLY MEMBER ALLOCATIONS

VP’s are asked to remind their Locals to reply to Kim (in a timely manner) on her monthly membership allocation emails.  There are some regions that Kim sends the monthly reports to multiple times and does not hear back for a long time.  Without a timely reply, the lists continue to grow, and as members are not assigned to a local (or the appropriate local), the Locals are not receiving their portion of the dues.  

Reminder: those unallocated members could make a difference in the Local’s entitlements to the various conventions.
UNDE OUTSTANDING CLAIMS
There are several outstanding advances from the Locals that still need to be recovered, mostly from February’s President’s Conference.  Amanda has contacted the various VP’s whose Locals are affected and is seeking your assistance to settle these accounts from last Fiscal Year.  
VP’s, if you have any outstanding claims from last fiscal year, please submit soonest to account for the claims in the appropriate fiscal year.
DIRECT DEPOSIT 
Please advise your local presidents that all UNDE activists are encouraged to provide their bank account information directly to Amanda (copy of void cheque or print out of account codes from online banking).  Also, if a member changes bank accounts, they must provide the new banking information to Amanda.

UNDE VISA CARDS
As a reminder, for those National Officers who have chosen to use a UNDE credit card, you are being sent a copy of your statement each month.

As it is the cardholder who incurred all credit card charges, it is your responsibility to carefully review your statement, verify the legitimacy and accuracy of all charges, then cross-reference them to your expense claims to ensure that ALL charges have been reported on your claims and the applicable receipts have been attached.

For online or recurring charges, you should be able to print out an email confirmation of an online purchase or login to an account to print out a monthly statement.  Our auditors require receipts to validate the nature and legitimacy of all credit card charges.

We suggest you follow this routine each month, on a timely basis once you receive your statement as the charges you most recently made on your UNDE Visa card with be fresh in your memory.

Respectfully Submitted

Bryan Meakin

Dan Frost
Carolyn Handley
